
 

 

                                 RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS      
A work session special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Town of Akron was held Monday, July 15, 2019, at 

7:00 p.m. at the Akron Town Hall in full conformance with the laws and ordinances of said Town. 

 

 TRUSTEE PRESENT: Scott Porteus  Danielle Woods 

     Derek Glosson  Susan Watson   

     Harry Slusser  Jacque Hayes    

 TRUSTEE ABSENT:     

     

 STAFF IN ATTENDANCE: Dencia Raish, Town Clerk/ Administrator @ 7:30pm,  

 

 OTHER IN ATTENDANCE:  Matthew Richardson,  Town Attorney and 1 member of public 

 

Review Committee or Individual Assignments 

Mayor Brittani Kusel opened the meeting at 7:02 pm by asking Council to reported if they are good with the seconds 

meeting a month.  The purpose of the second meeting is to allow Council additional discussion or review time for topics 

and to allow for any special items that will be posted on the agenda.   

 

1. Derek Glosson and Scott Porteus have been reviewing the industrial zone and the appropriate rules for animals 

within.  They have considered multiple options and concluded that the best option would be to amend the animal code 

in chapter 7 of the Akron Municipal Code.  Creating a permit process by which citizens could apply for animals not 

allowed if they meet certain qualification such as lot size, restricted number of animals, and other details.  Matt 

Richardson was asked to prepare an amendment to the code for the next regular meeting.  Matt Richardson asked 

Council for clarification on the Brandon citation; Council advised to keep the ticket pending until an ordinance is 

created. 

2. Jacque Hayes and Danielle Woods reported that they had looked at the animal code and are not in favor of changing 

allowances for animals. A discussion continued to review if numbers of allowed animals should be further restricted, 

specifically for cats.  Jacque and Danielle will review other towns and their allowed number of cats.   

3. Discussion resumed about Jennifer Caldwell and her pet pig.  Council members reported that public members have 

spoken out in support of the pig.  Councils interest is to uphold the law and not take away peoples animals.  Jennifer 

was given misinformation before moving to Town.  Multiple council members voiced that now with all the 

information, they would reconsider their vote for her original permit request.  Council asked for clarification on how 

to reconsider a previously voted item.  The permit will be on the August regular agenda for reconsideration.     

4. The Akron Veterans Club have requested that Council revoke Dolittle's liquor license.  Dolittle’s lease on the 

property has been revoked and is no longer open for the business.  Council requested a letter be sent to  Alicia a letter 

offering her a chance to relinquish the license if no response is giving a hearing could be conducted to revoke the 

license.   

5. Matt Richardson told Council that there had been many parking tickets issued to citizens and there is not a listed 

fine, so the tickets are summons which citizens must appear in court.  Akron Municipal Court and Code have some 

established fines.  Council requested documents of the fines to review before the next meeting. The  Council also 

requested a reference for trailer parking codes in Akron Municipal Code.   

6. It was suggested by the Council for the Town to work on public education/reminders to reference the availability of 

Akron Municipal Code online.    

Adjournment 

There being no further business, Jacque Hayes moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 pm.  With no objections, motion 

carried. 

 

ATTEST:           

 Dencia Raish, CMC, Town Clerk/Administrator   Brittani Kusel, Mayor   

 Town Clerk/Administrator     


